
The Little Garden Club of Memphis

Membership Meeting


December 6, 2018

Katherine Dobbs home


Mary Call Ford called the meeting to order and thanked Sue Clark and Jean Johnston for the 
work they did on our auction today.  She thanked Katherine Dobbs, Jeanne Tabor, EJ Baird, 
Stacey Hussey and Debbie Phillips for hosting this meeting.  78 people came to our meeting 
today.


Weetie Whittemore gave the treasurers report with the following balances:  

Administrative Fund-$74,304.72

Community Fund-$72,783.96

Marguerite Turner-$1,867.02

Zone Meeting Fund-$36,740.12


Mimsie Crump, Assistant Treasurer, reported the following balances:

Memorial Fund-$19,205.06

Sensory Garden-$45,886.05

Children’s Garden-$57,044.69


Mary Call asked if everyone had received the membership minutes for approval.  Katie Eleazer 
moved to approve the minutes. Weetie Whittemore seconded.  The minutes were approved.


Mary Call called on Ragan Magness for information on our January meeting speaker.  Ryn 
Clarke will teach us how to take beautiful photos with an iPhone.  There is a workshop 
following the meeting that is $15 per person.  Please contact Ragan if you are interested.


Kate Connell is accepting deposits today for our trip to Greenville this Spring.  Please write 
your check for $100 to the Little Garden Club.


Emily Kay, Ann Keesee, Jean Johnston, Sue Clark and Mary Call Ford sang a song about 
Garden Club as the Poinsettia sisters.


All members received a bell as we came into the meeting.  Life members received Silver Bells.  
We all sang Silvers Bells with the Life Members standing and ringing their bells during the 
song.


The auction commenced.


Respectfully submitted,


Katie Wiener, recording secretary



